

Stiúrthóireacht na Forbartha Sóisialta, Comhairle Cathrach agus Contae Luimnigh. Ceanncheathrú Chorparáideach, Cé na gCeannaithe, Luimneach

> Social Development Directorate, Limerick City and County Council, Corporate Headquarters, Merchants Quay, Limerick

> > EIRCODE V94 EH90

t: +353 (0) 61 407 100 f: +353 (0) 61 415 266

Fr. Simon Sleaman, Chairperson, Murroe Community Council, Glenstal Abbey, Murroe, Co. Limerick.

12th July, 2016

Re: Pride of Place Competition 2016

Dear Fr. Simon,

I write to convey my congratulations, and that of my colleagues in the Social Development Directorate to the committee and to the wider resident population in Murroe for the tremendous success of your entry in the Pride of Place competition.

I would like to acknowledge all the hard work carried out by the Community Council and Tidy Towns in preparing for this competition. As the judges commented that all the Limerick entries were very well selected and of very high standard, we await with anticipation the results of the Pride of Place Competition, which will be announced at an Awards Ceremony in Belfast on 26th November of this year. Our Liaison Officer will be in further contact with you regarding same. Photographs of judging day will also be forwarded to you in the coming week.

Regardless of the ultimate outcome in the competition, and we all await that with interest, the Murroe entry has been a tremendous triumph and reflects very positively on the residents of the Murroe area and what can be achieved when leaders emerge in the community, and agencies, such as the Local Authority, Ballyhoura and others, play their part. You have represented Limerick in an exemplary fashion.

Wishing ye all the best in the Pride of Place Competition.

Yours sincerely,

Seamus O'Connor,

Chief Officer,

Limerick Local Community Development Committee